Public Hearing for
Cable Television Agreement between Spectrum Northeast, LLC and the Town of Bath
Regular Meeting of the Bath Town Board

Date & Time:		October 12, 2021			7:00PM

Place:			Town Board Room			Municipal Building

Present:		Supervisor, Ronald Smith; Councilmen, John Lysyczyn, Roger Knowles, William Glosick, Hal Bailey; Town Attorney, Jeffrey Squires

Also Present:		Highway Superintendent, Alan Trenchard; Deputy Town Clerk, Trevor Parke

List of Public attached 

Supervisor Smith opened the Public Hearing with the pledge of allegiance to the flag at 7:00PM.  The Public Hearing notice was read by Deputy Town Clerk, Trevor Parke. No one from the public wished to speak.  Supervisor Smith closed the Public Hearing at 7:04pm and entered into regular session. 

Motion made by Councilman Knowles, seconded by Councilman Lysyczyn to approve the Board Meeting Minutes for September 9th and September 13th, 2021 with correction.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Councilman Knowles			Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye

New Business:
Motion made by Councilman Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilman Knowles to accept the Supervisor’s Report for September 2021.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Councilman Knowles			Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye
		
Resolution #21-78
Motion made by Councilman Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilman Glosick to transfer funds from A2590 Landfill Fees to A1410.4 Town Clerk Contractual in the amount of $370.50. 
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Councilman Knowles			Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye
Old Business
The Board discussed a spending plan for ARPA Funding.  Expanding broadband, food pantries, fire departments and a generator for the Highway Barn for use in an emergency was suggested.  

Deputy Town Clerk, Trevor Parke will work on finding new pictures for the new Town website.  This should be completed by the end of the week.

Resolution #21-79
On a motion by Councilman Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilman Glosick to accept the franchise agreement between Spectrum Northeast, LLC and the Town of Bath and authorize the Town Supervisor to sign, the following resolution was
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Councilman Knowles			Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye

	In the Matter of the Granting of a Cable Television Franchise held by Spectrum Northeast, LLC in the Town of Bath, County of Steuben, NewYork.
	An application has been duly made to the Town Board of the Town of Bath, County of Steuben, New York, by Spectrum Northeast, LLC, an indirect subsidiary of Charter Communications, Inc. (“Charter”), a limited liability company organized and existing in good standing under the laws of the State of Delaware doing business at 2604 Seneca Avenue, Niagara Falls, New York, 14305, for the approval of a renewal agreement for Charter’s cable television franchise for ten (10) years commencing with the date of approval by the Public Service Commission.
	The franchise renewal agreement would bring the franchise into conformity with certain provisions of the Federal Cable Communications Policy Act of 1984, as amended, and certain court rulings.
	A public hearing was held in the Town of Bath, New York on October 12, 2021 at 7:00pm and notice of the hearing was published in The Leader on October 3, 2021.
	NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, the Town Board of the Town of Bath finds that:
1.  Spectrum Northeast, LLC has substantially complied with the material terms and conditions of its existing franchise and with applicable law; and
2. Spectrum Northeast, LLC has the financial, legal and technical ability to provide these services, facilities and equipment as set forth in its proposal attached; and
3. Spectrum Northeast, LLC can reasonably meet the future cable-related community needs and interests, taking into account the cost of meeting such needs and interests
BE IT FUTHER RESOLVED that the Town Board of the Town of Bath hereby grants the cable television franchise of Spectrum Northeast, LLC and the Town of Bath for ten (10) years commencing with the date of approval by the Public Service Commission and expiring ten (10) years hence.
	BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Town Board of the Town of Bath hereby confirms acceptance of this franchise renewal agreement.


[bookmark: _Hlk85018194]Resolution #21-80
Motion made by Councilman Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilman Glosick directing the Town Attorney to draft a Local Law opting out of the use and sale of Cannabis for the Town of Bath and hold a Public Hearing November 9, 2021 at 7:00pm.
 Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Councilman Knowles			Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye

Department Reports:

Assessor – Supervisor Smith gave the Assessor’s report.

Planning Board – Councilman Lysyczyn gave the Planning Board’s report.  Minutes attached.

Code Enforcement – Councilman Lysyczyn gave the Code Officer’s report.

Highway – Highway Superintendent, Alan Trenchard gave the Highway report.  The 2006 Volvo Excavator sold auction for $35,600.00.  Supervisor Smith received a thank you letter from a resident on Chrisler Road thanking the Highway Department.  Superintendent, Trenchard requested authorization from the Board to hire Corey Krisher to fill the MEO1 position.

  Resolution #21-81
Motion made by Councilman Knowles, seconded by Councilman Bailey to grant the Highway Superintendent request to hire Corey Krisher for the position of MEO1.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Councilman Knowles			Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye

Dog Control – Councilman Bailey gave the Dog Control Officer’s report.

Village of Bath – Trustee, Mark Bardeen reported the sidewalk project if near completion.  The Bath Village board is set to vote Monday to hold Halloween Saturday from 6pm to 8pm instead of Sunday.  The Chamber of Commerce will be hosting Trunk or Treat in the Park again this year.

Board Assignments:
Ronald Smith reported that an insurance check was received for the electrical damage that occurred at the Town Highway Barn.  The lights in Kanona have been replaced with LED lights.

William Glosick inquired if the Kanona Fire Department were having success with drive though versus sit down dinners.  Roger Knowles informed him the drive through dinners were working very well and they were making a profit.

John Lysyczyn reported that B&W has started construction on State Route 53.  The Town Highway Barn roof is complete and the final inspection has been done.  He is still working with NYSEG and DOT for reimbursement for light poles that were removed.  Bath Electric Gas & Water has changed the lights at the Bath Highway Barn with LED lights.  Negotiations are ongoing for a new Code Officer.

Hal Bailey reported the Village of Savona is putting their Codes online and they are wrapping up the independent audit.

Roger Knowles reported the Kanona Fire Departments drive through dinner was sold out.  No Justice report was available for reporting this month.

    Resolution # 21-82
Motion made by Councilman Bailey, seconded by Councilman Glosick to pay all audited claims against the Town of Bath as follows was
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Knowles			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye 
September 2021
Fund			Claim #		Abstract		Amount
A			226			16			$  14,997.00
DB			135			13			$         62.56
Total									$  15,059.56
October 2021
[bookmark: _Hlk66361506]Fund			Claim #		Abstract		Amount
A			227-249		17			$  13,159.40
B			65-72			11			$       357.75
DA			189-207		10			$  10,920.87
DB			136-146			14			$  58,368.79
SL-1			19-20				10			$       622.45
Total										$ 83,429.26
Grand Total									$ 98,488.72


Motion made by Councilman Knowles, seconded by Councilman Glosick to adjourn the meeting of the Bath Town Board at 7:40pm.  Passed unanimously.

			Respectfully submitted,

Rhonda Tobias
Bath Town Clerk


  
  




